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UNANTICIPATED YAW

A pilot’s failure to apply proper pedal inputs in response to strong or gusty winds during 
hover or low-speed flight may result in an unanticipated yaw.  Some pilots mistakenly 
attribute this yaw to loss of tail rotor effectiveness (LTE), implying that the tail rotor stalled 
or was unable to provide adequate thrust.  Tail rotors on Robinson helicopters are designed 
to have more authority than many other helicopters and are unlikely to experience LTE.

To avoid unanticipated yaw, pilots should be aware of conditions (a left crosswind, for 
example) that may require large or rapid pedal inputs.  Practicing slow, steady-rate 
hovering pedal turns will help maintain proficiency in controlling yaw.  Hover training with 
a qualified instructor in varying wind conditions may also be helpful.


